BID

Lowndes County Fire Rescue Station #5 Additions and Renovations, Projects Manager, Chad
McLeod, presented the item stating five bids were received with Kellerman Construction Company
presenting the low bid in the amount of $796,865.00. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked is this for
Station #5 only, Mr. McLeod responded there will be minor renovations at the Clyattville Fire Station
being handled in-house. @ Commissioner Marshall made a motion to approve the request,
Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, stated the budget meetings with Finance Director, Stephanie Black,
have been completed with elected officials and other departments. Mrs. Dukes thanked the ABM
team for their effort and time spent with the county departments to move forward with this project.
Additionally, Mrs. Dukes stated this project was initiated by former County Manager, Joe Pritchard, in
2018 and thanked him for his time and efforts. County Manager Paige Dukes, requested an executive
session for the purpose of the proposed purchase of property. Chairman Slaughter asked that the
motion be made for the executive session after citizens wishing to be heard.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD
Robert Eugene Simmons, Jr., 2109 North Troup Street, spoke to the Commission regarding the
inequality within the community.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to enter into executive session at 5:59 p.m., Commissioner
Evans second.

At 6:18 p.m., Chairman Slaughter reconvened the regular meeting, no additional information was
discussed. Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting, Vice
Chairman Griner second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 6:19 p.m.



